Imperial County 4-H Livestock Meeting

February 21, 2008
Fair Grounds- Livestock Office

President Carol George called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m., with the flag salute and 4-H pledge. 

Announcement was made regarding the passing of Betty Havens, followed by a moment of silence.

Roll call was taken: All clubs with livestock are present.

Minutes of January meeting were not read.
Business


A meeting will be held on Wednesday February 27, 2008 at 6:00 in the Sperber Arena.  The new Livestock Superintendent Kelly Secord will be available answer questions and discuss this year’s livestock area.

Mary Harmon reminded everyone the rule regarding only 4H leaders can work with 4H members.  Also reminder us about the ethics, and that we should all do the right thing with the 4H members and the livestock.   Champion area will be set up for photographs to be taken.

Charlie Borchard announced that the 4H and FFA did a good job on the clean up of the livestock area.


Winner Circle will be setup in three areas- Horse area, Swine area, and shaving pit area.


Supreme champion beef, swine, and sheep must be slaughtered.


The beef barn and arena is switch from previous fairs.


For next year’s fair all animals will be tagged on tagging day, held by the fair.


No liquid milk is to be given to feeder calves at the fair grounds.


Poultry inspection will be held off the fair grounds.


Supreme and Reserve livestock maybe taken by fair officials after the auction. 


Meeting was adjourned at 7:22 pm 

Pen assignments were conducted.

Submitted by: Kristi Kussman
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